

Easington Church of England Primary School

Happy, healthy and fulfilled NEWSLETTER 19th June 2015



Dates for your diary – details to follow			
throughout June	assessments for all year groups		
Mon 22 nd June	Parents meeting Lockerbie 5p.m.		
Wed 24 th June	9.30a.m. church – parents and families welcome		
Wed 1 st July	9.10 a.m. Y5/6 class worship - Y5 parents invited		
Fri 3 rd July	School and Church Summer Fete –		
new event	2.30p.m. in Parish Hall		
Tues 7 th July	Peterlee Partnership Festival		
Wed 8 th July	Y5/6 residential visit to Lockerbie		
Fri 10 th July	Annual Reports to parents		
Thurs 16 th July	2.30p.m Y6 leavers service church –		
	parents and families welcome		
Fri 17 th July	School closes for Summer break		
Tues 1 st September	PDDay		
Wed 2 nd September	PDDay		
Thurs 3 rd Sept	School re-opens for Autumn Term		
Please note Leave of Absence requests will not be authorised			

Please note Leave of Absence requests will not be authorised during Statutory Assessment weeks. We also recommend that children are not taken out of school in the run up to these dates.

Star Pupils

itai i upiis			
Year Reception		Zac Brown	
Year One	Oakley Nicholson / Matthew Delanoy		
Year Two	Anna Quarmby		
Year Three	Kelvin Luu		
Year Four	Katie Alcock		
Year Five	Owen Barker		
Year Six	Ewan Wilkes		
Pupils' pupils	Zac Brown / Matthew Flanagan		
House Team of the week	Bede		
Sportsperson of the		KS2 Athletics	
week			
Attendance week ending Friday			
Class 1		95.86	
Class 2		97.74	
Class 3		94.83	
Class 4		85.42	

Y5/6 residential visit to Lockerbie meeting for parents We would like to invite parents of Y5/6 children who are taking part in our residential visit to a meeting to discuss arrangements for the visit. This meeting will take place on Monday 22nd June at 5 p.m. in our Y5/6 classroom. Please note this meeting is for **parents** only.

Y1/2 visit to Captain Cook Museum, Middlesbrough

On Tuesday Class 3 enjoyed a fantastic visit to the James Cook Museum in Marton. They learnt all about Captain Cooks life and took part in some excellent art and craft activities. A very educational and enjoyable day.

Friends of School Group

Unfortunately our Friend Groups have decided not to continue. Over the past year they have raised funds which have enabled children to access free visits (at the group have funded the cost of transport) and they have purchased a leaving present for our Y6 children. Their remaining funds have been donated to School Fund. Many thanks for the hard work of all those involved.

If any other interested parents and families would be interested in re-starting the group and forming a Parent and Staff fundraising group please contact Mr Swift via our School Office.

Lining up on a morning

Please can we ask for parents not to enter our MUGA when children line up on a morning. This will help staff to escort children into school calmly and quietly.

"Now may The Lord of peace himself give you peace at all times and in every way." 2 Thessalonians 3:16

Mothers Union Afternoon Teas

Summer Afternoon Teas will be from 3-5pm Sunday 21st June in the Parish Hall. All are welcome.

Father's Day activities at St. Mary's

Sunday 21st June is Fathers Day. Teas will be served in the Parish Hall after the service. Please pop along.

Y3/4 class worship and Ms Lilley's class activity morning

Thank you to those parents and families who joined us when our Y3/4 class led worship on Wednesday – I'm sure you'll agree that our children did, as always, a great job of leading us in worship.

Thank you also to parents and families who joined in the fun with Ms Lilley's class on Wednesday morning.

School and Church Summer Fete – Friday 3rd July 2.30p.m. in Parish Hall

Planning for our Summer Fete (a joint fundraising activity with St. Mary's church) are now moving at speed. We are looking for volunteers to help with stalls and games on the day – if you are able to give up two hours of your time on the afternoon please can you let me know via the school office. We are particularly looking for someone with face painting skills who can volunteer on the day. Next week we will be asking for donations of tombola and raffle prizes and cakes. Thank you in advance for your support with this fundraising event which will provide much needed funds for furniture in our new classroom and hall extension— Mrs Swift.

As part of the Fete we are going to have a "decorate a spoon" competition. Each child is asked to design a wooden spoon and bring it school on the day of the fete and the winning design from each class will be awarded a small prize and certificate. If your child would like to purchase a spoon for the competition please send £1.50 in an envelope clearly marked "spoon competition" and your child's name on Tuesday 23rd and Wednesday 24th June **only.** Spoons will then be purchased and given to children on Monday 29th June. Thank

Congratulations

Congratulations to Miss Booth who became Mrs Appleby on Saturday when she married Mr Appleby's brother Kevin in York. We wish her every happiness in this new chapter of her life.

Building update

Week nine of our building work has seen:

Brickwork continuing on our hall extension and classroom

Star Baker

Congratulations to Matthew Flanagan who was this week's Star Baker for making a fantastic carrot cake.

If you have any queries about the content of this newsletter please ask. Please make an appointment to speak with class teachers in the first instance. Thank you.



Easington Church of England Primary School Happy, healthy and fulfilled NEWSLETTER 19th June 2015

